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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 12th May 2014 at 7.00pm 
in South Ferriby Parish Hall, Horkstow Road, South Ferriby 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Present 
Cllr Roy Holloway (Chairman)  

 

 
 
1205/1 Presentation by Chairman 

Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council, made a 
brief presentation on the work of the Council in the previous year (see 
attached). 

 
1205/2 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 13th May 2013 were duly 
approved and signed. Proposed: Cllr Heathfield, Seconded: Cllr Fisher. 

 
1205/3 Public Comment 

Mr Vic Leaning commented that the recent work to the footpath at the High 
Street/Sluice Road junction has not sufficiently extended it. Furthermore he 
has an issue with regards to the verge near his house not being cut by North 
Lincolnshire Council. He was advised by the North Lincolnshire Council 
worker cutting the other verges that it was not on his list to maintain. 

 
 
The meeting closed at 7.10pm. 
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Thank you to all who have found time to attend our AGM 
 
It hardly seems to be possible that it is a year since I presented my last 
report and was thanking the council for all the hard work they had done in 
the previous year and was welcoming Louise to her first AGM. However a 
year it has been and here we are again. 
 
We started the year on a good even keel with a good council, a good clerk, a 
good bank balance and looking forward to a pretty normal (if that is 
possible) year ahead. What we didn’t realise was that the events of Dec 5th 
were to test our capabilities as a PC to the limit and beyond. 
 
I am sure that everyone still has vivid memories of that particular night and 
the days that followed and would like to take this opportunity to thank each 
and every member of the parish and surrounding parishes who came to 
help over that period and are still helping to get SF back to normal.  
 
I am very proud of how PC reacted and how heavily involved they became 
with everything on and around the Dec 5th. 
 
The PC still remains the centre of the recovery work been done from dealing 
with utility companies, to offering guidance and help to anyone who asks 
and to raising over £100 k for the flood relief fund.  
 
The members of the PC, and of course our clerk, have been outstanding and 
deserve recognition for all the hours and hard work that has helped, and is 
still helping, our community get back on its feet. 
 
There are times when people ask you what does the parish council do for 
us, I would like to think that some can now look back over the last few 
months and say that sometimes we can be pretty useful! 
 
We continue our close relationship with Cemex with thanks to Cllr’s S 
Haddon and D Mouncey for their work and time on the liaison committee 
and I hope this will continue in the future. We also keep our relationship 
with the Low Village’s Forum and hopefully will continue working with them 
to help maintain and protect our area of the Wolds and Humber.  
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I am sure over the coming year the PC will continue to work for and support 
the village to the best of its ability. 
 
I would like to offer my personal thanks to all members of the PC for once 
again putting the village of South Ferriby in the forefront of their thoughts 
in what has been a very trying period and hope the coming year may be 
somewhat more peaceful for all.     
 
Many thanks for support you have given me over the last year. 
 
Roy  
Chair SFPC      
 
 
 
 
 


